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Faithful Friar’s Report – Father Joe Piskura 
 One of my favorite vocalist of all time was Lena Horne. She made a classic recording of the song, 

“Stormy Weather.” About the same time, another song came out by the Mills Brothers in which they sang, “Into 

each life some rain must fall.” From all this you can see how old I am. 

 As we grow older, we cannot help but be buffeted by the storms that life sometimes sends our way. 

They usually come unexpectedly and they sometimes seem to overwhelm us. When worries, tragedies and heart 

break come into our lives, when these storms come into the lives of our friends and loved ones, how do we 

react? At times such as these do we turn to Christ? Do we quickly turn to Him and feel His Presence? Do we 

remember His promise that He is always with us in good times and in bad? 

 As followers of Christ do we reach out to others when storms come into their lives? When my friends 

and loved ones try to help me, am I ever too proud to accept their help? 

 And maybe the most serious question of all … am I the cause of any storms that may come into the lives 

of others? 

 All our actions have consequences. What I say or do can help make life better for someone. But I can 

also inflict hurt and pain. Have I caused or am I causing storms in someone’s life? 

 “Stormy Weather” … “Into each life some rain must fall” 

 Our Lord calmed a raging sea. He can calm the storms in our lives and help us calm the storms that 

others may be experiencing. Christ promised us this. May we never forget His promise. 

 

Faithful Navigator’s Report – Brian Shollenberger 
 Here is the list of this fraternal year’s Officers. Please help them out. 

 

Navigator – Brian Shollenberger, FN 

Captain – Greg Spielman, FC 

Pilot – Larry Chase, FP 

Comptroller – John Perry, PFN 

Purser – Brandon Robinson, PFN 

Admiral – Tom Buehner 

Scribe – Deland Whitson 

Inner Sentinel – Anthony Povanka, Jeffery Monger 

Outer Sentinel – Terry Weiler, Vance Minter 

Trustee: 3yr – David Holly, PFN 

              2yr – Don Morris, PFN 

              1yr – David Bowling, Jr. PFN 

 Please assist them as we are trying to do our best for our Assembly. 

 



Meetings are the 4th Wednesday of the Month at 7:30 PM 

 

 Seeing that there is NO meeting this month as the officers will be working on the budget for the coming 

fiscal year. If you have any information, please come to the Officer’s meeting on July 22nd at 7:30PM. Also, 

keep in mind that any potential 4th degree member might be waiting to be asked to join the Knights. Think about 

it.  

The Fest is August 9th, please assist as you can. See below for turnout. 

And for Father Joe, “I never promised you a rose garden”, Lynn Anderson. 

 

 Brother Daniel Bowen will be Ordained at Sacred Heart of Jesus on August 15th. Since this is the Feast 

of the Assumption, we will only turnout for His first Mass as Father Bowen on August 16th at the 11:30 AM 

Mass. Turnout will be 11 AM. His Ordination by Bishop Lennon will be at a 10 AM Mass on Saturday. 

  

 People think that when you forgive somebody, it’s for the person who did you wrong, but I believe that 

it’s more for the person who got hurt, who’s been victimized. – Rev. Johannes Christian 

 

Our next meeting is on August 26th at 7:30 PM in the Kiwanis Lodge. 

 

Faithful Comptroller’s Report – John C. Perry, PFN 
 

 The winners of the 20-40-60 drawing for June 24, 2015 are the following: 

  $20 – John Otero #47 

  $40 – Brandon Robinson #34 

  $60 – Jose Cedano #61 

 

 20-40-60 raffle tickets are available! They are only $3/number each month. Please contact me if you 

wish to purchase a number. 

 

 Please remember, any checks written out specifically to the Assembly should be made out to: 

Archbishop Paul J. Hallinan Assembly 1767. 

 

Upcoming Turnouts 
 

7/17 Installation of Officers – St. Clare Church 

Turnout: 6:30PM 

Mass: 7PM 

8/9 Holy Redeemer – Feast of the Assumption 

Turnout: 10 AM 

Mass: 10:30 AM – Procession to follow 

8/9 Closing Mass for the Fest – Borromeo Wickliffe 

Turnout: 7PM 

Mass: 8 PM 

8/15 Holy Rosary – Feast of the Assumption 

Turnout: 9 AM 

Mass: 10 AM – Procession to follow 

8/16 Sacred Heart of Jesus – First Mass 

Brother David Bowen 

Turnout: 11 AM 

Mass: 11:30 AM 

8/30 Fifth Sunday – VA Medical Center 

Set up: 8:30 AM 

Mass: 9 AM 

 

Congratulations to all who are celebrating birthdays and anniversaries! 

Vivat Jesus, 

 
Brian Shollenberger, FN 
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